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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

LOSE UP TO 30LBS BY SUMMER 

 

THIN AND HEALTHY NOW 

IN EATONIA 

EVERY TUESDAY 9AM – 5PM 

Later times are available by appointment. 

CALL 463-4323 OR TUESDAYS 460-7780 

TO BOOK AN APPOINTMENT 

OR JUST DROP IN! 

 

LOCATION: ST.PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

BASEMENT: USE SIDE DOOR AND COME 

DOWN THE STAIRS 

 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 

 
 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 

460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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~ Town Of Eatonia News ~ 

SUMMER STUDENTS REQUIRED 
 

The Town of Eatonia requires two summer 
students to work in the Public Works Department 

to cut grass, tend to flowers and trees, pick 
garbage and other miscellaneous duties. 

The position starts approximately July 4, 2011 
 

For more information on this position, 
Contact the Town Office at 967-2251 

 
Applications can be sent to: 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Fax to 967-2267 
Email to eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 
Applications must be received at the Town Office 

By 5:00 p.m. April 11, 2011 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 
 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA 
       
In an effort to support and recognize the youth in our 
community, the Town of Eatonia is bestowing an 
award to a deserving student of Eaton School.  This 
award will be given to an individual who has made an 
outstanding contribution to enhance the quality of life 
for the citizens of the Town.   
 
To be eligible, this student must meet the following 
criteria:   

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 or 12 at Eaton 
High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer 
involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in good 
academic standing and present an overall willingness 

to assist others. 
 
The successful nominee will be given an award of 
$200 which will be presented at Color Night 2011.  
 
A nomination form can be picked up at the town office 
to nominate an individual or individuals.   
 

Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2011. 

 
The Town is offering tax discounts for prepayment 

of 2011 taxes. The following discounts will be 
applied to any tax payments made during that 

month: 
 

March – 4% 
April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 
 

Eatonia & District Health Care Foundation 

Is looking for 

HANDI VAN DRIVER(S) 

For trips to Kindersley on the 1st and 3rd Monday of 

the Every Month 

and 

For booked trips throughout the year (upon 

availability of driver and bus) 

Driver’s Abstract Required  

Upon Board Approval Cost of Driver’s Abstract will be 

Reimbursed 

Honorarium Paid at the End of the Year 

For more information or if interested stop by the 

town office  

Or contact Cheryl at   

967-2251 (work) 

Or 

967-2846 (home) 
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~ Town Of Eatonia News Cont’d ~ 
 

Cat and Dog Licenses for 2011 

Any cat or dog living in the Town of Eatonia requires 

a license.  These licenses must be renewed annually.  

Remember, if your pet is lost or even hurt, and is 

wearing their license, contacting its owner is simply a 

phone call away!  If we don’t know who the owner is, 

it makes it very difficult to handle the situation your 

pet is in.  For example, we can’t always approve 

medical attention if required.  Please note even if your 

pet(s) never go outside – they are still required to have 

a license.    

 

Annual licensing fee for Cat and dog are as follows: 

Spayed or Neutered Cat and Dog License - $10.00 

Cat and Dog, not spayed or neutered - $15.00   

Failure to license your Cat or Dog - $50.00 plus the 

cost of the license for the 1
st
 Offence. 

 

Remember that dogs are to be leashed at all times 

when walking around town, including playgrounds.  

You never know when something will startle your pet 

or they may not like another animal.  Be safe.  Pets can 

get aggressive under certain situations.  Also please 

remember to pick up your pets defecates.  Always 

carry a bag. 

 

Business Licenses for 2011 
Any business that is operating within the Town of 

Eatonia is required to purchase a business license prior 

to conducting business.  For example: home based 

business, out of town contractors/ trades people, 

transient traders, direct traders, etc.  Failure to 

purchase a license prior to conducting business may 

result in a fine as per the General Penalties Bylaw.  

Business licenses must be renewed annually.  Home 

based businesses are also required to obtain a 

Development Permit first.   

 

Drainage of Excess Water 

With the amount of snow in the area we could have a 

lot of runoff this year. Please be cautious as to where 

you will be trenching to get water away from your 

building.  Home and business owners are required to 

pump or trench groundwater onto their lot or to the 

street or lane. 

 

 

Parking Time Frame 

The parking time frame for any vehicle is 72 hours and 

then it must be moved. Recreational trailers are not to 

be parked on any street from November 1
st
 through 

March 31
st
.  A parked vehicle etc. slows down snow 

removal.  Take consideration for other home owners, 

intersections, laneways, etc. 

 

Elm Trees  

Now is the time to trim your Elm trees.  Once the 

spring thaw arrives it will be too late!  Remember trees 

cannot be pruned between April 1
st
 and August 31

st
 

to prevent Dutch Elm Disease.  Any trees and shrubs 

on your property, including portions hanging off your 

property are your responsibility to trim and maintain 

accordingly. This includes sidewalks and alleys.  Any 

boulevard trees are the town’s responsibility.  Do not 

trim or prune these trees.  Any issues or concerns with 

boulevard trees contact the town office or the bylaw 

enforcement officer.    

 

Noise Bylaw 

From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. no noise is 

allowed that is loud/ unusual or unnecessary and is 

persistent.  There are people who work shift work, etc. 

and you should take consideration for this between 

7:00 a.m. and 11:00 p.m. playing of music, pets, 

revving engines, etc.  Talking with your neighbor 

could save a lot of grief in the long run if you try to be 

considerate.  

 

 Numbers on Buildings 

To help with 9-1-1 we would ask your assistance by 

putting visible number(s) on all buildings, commercial 

and residential in front for easy identification of civic 

(Street/ Avenue) locations. 

 

These are just a few of our Bylaw provisions.  If 

you have any questions or concerns on the Bylaws, 

please phone the Town Office (967-2251), Monday 

to Friday between 9:00 a.m. & 5:00 p.m.   

For afterhours  

Call Pam, Bylaw Enforcement Officer, 460-8908. 
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Thursday March 17th, 2011 

St. Patrick’s Day Stew Supper 
At the Community Hall 

5-7 PM 
 

Adults   $10 

Children under 12 $5 

Preschool Free 

Come for Homemade Stew, Dumplings, Fresh 

Bread & Knefla  

 Try your “Luck” at Bingo 7:30 pm at 

Eatonia Oasis Living 
 

 
 

R.M. of Chesterfield #261 
ANNUAL  

RATEPAYERS  
SUPPER & MEETING 

 
Eatonia Community Hall 

Thursday, March 24th, 2011 
Cocktails 5:30, Supper 6:30, Meeting 7:30 

Roast Beef Supper 
Served By Eaton Band Parents 

Entertainment – O’l Ugly (Comedian) 
Presentations to Retired Council Member 

Short Reports: Weed Inspector, etc. 
 

LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS 
Ticket - $10 per person 

Available from RM Office or Council 
Member 

 

 
 

 

High Blood Pressure: The “Silent Killer” 

 
Did you know? 

High BP can be linked as a cause or contributing 

factor to more and more health problems affecting 

your heart, kidneys, and even your brain.  High 

BP can be treated and controlled, which will in 

turn reduce your risk of heart attack, stroke and 

other illnesses.  Your blood pressure is a number 

that everyone should be aware of! 

 

What does “blood pressure” mean? 

Blood pressure is the force that your heart 

produces in your arteries as it pumps blood 

around your body.  High BP puts you at a risk for 

developing narrow arteries. 

 

The “Silent Killer” 

Symptoms of high BP sometimes doesn’t produce 

any symptoms, hence the nickname of the “silent 

killer”.  It can easily go unnoticed.  This is why it 

is important to have your blood pressure 

measured.  You can do this by asking your doctor 

to do it for you, by yourself at home with a BP 

monitor, or even at some pharmacies. 

 

Causes? 

As a general rule, if your BP is 140/90mmHg or 

higher, you could be considered to have high 

blood pressure.  High BP can be caused by an 

underlying illness, but is more commonly caused 

by being overweight, high cholesterol, poor diet 

(excessive amounts of fats and salt), excessive 

consumption of alcohol, smoking, lack of 

exercise, and stress or emotional upset.  The good 

news is that you can change or improve all of 

these factors! 
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Eatonia Rec News  
 

3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament 

March 18, 19 & 20 

Registration - $25/player.  Deadline is March 10. 

Limited space is available so register early to 

guarantee your spot. (Spot will not be guaranteed 

without payment).  Contact Nicole at the rec office for 

more info or to register. 

Admission: Silver collection 

Progressive 50/50 

Friday March 18 

*Pub Night starting at 5pm in the Arena Kitchen 

Lobby 

*Team Draft and Calcutta (approx. 8pm) 

Saturday March 19 

*Games begin at 10am 

*Beer Gardens and Concession 

*Beef Supper at the Arena 

Sunday March 20 

*Finals begin at 11am 

*Beer Gardens and Concession 

 
Minor Ball  

Minor Ball Registration Deadline is March 31.  Please 

register on or before this date.  Forms will be sent 

home through the school.  Contact the rec office if you 

are interested in coaching or helping. 

 

Swimming Pool - calling all lifeguards: 

I know it’s a little early but it’s time for anyone 

wanting to lifeguard or needing to renew their 

certification to look at upcoming courses before it’s 

too late.  Check out www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca to see 

a list of upcoming courses or call or email the rec 

office.  We are now accepting applications for 

lifeguard positions at the Eatonia Swimming Pool.  

Please submit resume with a copy of your 

qualifications by April 21.  Resumes can be dropped 

off at the rec office, emailed, faxed or mailed. 

 

Summer Playground Program 

The Eatonia Recreation Board is looking for 2 

motivated and dependable individuals that enjoy 

working with children to coordinate and supervise the 

summer playground program.  Employment is 1 or 2 

days a week through July and August.  Please submit 

resume by April 21.   

 

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity 

designed to help children of families facing financial 

obstacles to participate in sport.  The KidSport™ goal 

is to provide these children with the opportunity to 

achieve physical, social, intellectual and moral 

development through participation in sport. 

For more information contact the Eatonia KidSport™ 

Committee, Nicole at 967-2557. 

 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are used 

to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, recreation 

and community groups in the province.  Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 

 

Proud Moments…. 

Don’t forget about the new section called Proud 

Moments in the newsletter.  This section will feature 

accomplishments from youth in the community worth 

bragging about, whether it is sports, recreation or 

cultural achievements, we want to hear about it and 

tell everyone in the community about your proud 

moment.  Anyone can submit a proud moment to be 

published either for you or for someone else, just 

email the rec office at eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and 

give a brief description.   

 

Daffodils: 

I am once again selling daffodils for the Canadian 

Cancer Society.  Buying daffodils will help fund 

Public Education, Patient Services, and Cancer 

Research.  Help support the fight against cancer and 

brighten your day by purchasing daffodils. 

$6.00 for a bundle of 10. 

Pre-order by contacting Nicole at the 

Rec Office at 967-2557 or cell phone at 460-7130. 

Daffodils are expected to arrive on March 23. 

The Canadian Cancer Society thanks you for your 

support. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

http://www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca/
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Oasis Players News 
The Oasis Players would like to thank you on 

another great production.  This year’s play of “Love 

Thy Neighbour” was the 9th production in Eatonia’s 

Annual dinner theatre.  The continued success of the 

performances is due to the help and commitment of 

many community members!  We would like to take 

this opportunity to thank the patrons for their 

continued support.  All proceeds from the event go 

directly back to Eatonia’s organizations to enhance 

the Arts and support the many community projects 

that make this town so great!  There are also many 

“behind the scenes” contributors to the performance 

who deserve thanks and recognition.  Thank you to... 

- Director, Lenore Bailey 

- Set  window display designer, Melanie Rudy 

- Treasurer, Krista Stevens 

- Musicians:  David Becker, Brett Becker and 

Mitch Larock 

- All who loaned furniture and did construction 

on the set 

- MaryAnn Rosher  for assisting with costumes 

- Those who loaned/donated costumes or 

items for the set 

- Naglar Nails for a complimentary manicure 

- Ann Reinhardt for hosting workshop 

personnel 

- Community Catering Committee and 

volunteers for another delicious meal 

- The bar organizers as well as the servers and 

bartenders with special thanks to GMAC’s 

- Eaton School students for acting as hosts 

- The cast and crew (lighting, sound, 

prompters, hair and make-up) as well as their 

families 

- Those who assisted with ticket sales, set-up, 

clean up and everything in between too 

numerous to mention to make the evening a 

huge success!  

THANK YOU!!! 

Eatonia Oasis Living – February 2011 
 

February has come and gone quickly this year 
and we are all starting to look forward to spring. This 
month the residents were celebrating Valentine’s Day 
as well as Family Day. In honor of Valentine’s Day the 
residents received handmade Valentine’s Day cards in 
the mail from various elementary schools across 
Canada.  They were made to honor our Veterans and 
thank them for fighting for our country.  This month we 
celebrated Nels Erker’s birthday.  Happy Birthday 
Nels! On February 17th we were pleased to welcome 
a new resident; Dick Turner from Plato, 
Saskatchewan.  With February coming to a close we 
have a total of 20 Residents. 

 

February’s activity schedule was packed full of 
fun!  This month the Residents participated in a very 
exciting Shuffle Board Tournament, Bean Bag Toss, 
and many rounds of Wii Bowling.  We also had our 
daily exercise class, morning work-bee, and the 
weekly church services all with good attendance.  The 
residents were treated to a musical afternoon on 
February 18th by Laura Hayes (granddaughter of 
Laviah Hayes).  EOL would like to thank Laura for 
sharing her beautiful music with the residents.     

  
  EOL sends out a very special thank you to the 
following:  Jessie Donald for volunteering, Marie Smith 
for the Valentine’s Day crafts this month, Shelly 
Eckstein and kids for serving the night lunch on 
February 17th.  EOL would like to also thank Leah 
Arsenault, Mac Marchant, Laurie Adams and Marianne 
Serfas for delivering Meals on Wheels throughout 
month. 
The residents always enjoy having visitors, and they 
love seeing your children and pets!  If anyone would 
like to drop in and spend a few minutes visiting, having 
coffee, or participating in an activity, our residents 
would love it!  Please call Heather at 967-2447 to set 
up a time, or just drop on by.  Donations received 
throughout the month of February:  Thank you for all 
the donations received!!!(If we have missed, or 
misspelled your name, please accept our apology.) 

 
Debi Christman – Desserts 
United Church – Sausage 

Daisy Meyers – Pies 
Donna Specht – KFC 

Ted and Allene Douglas – Ham 
Drama Night – Buns, Salads, Dessert 

Moorese Scott – Caramel Pudding 
Bernice Radies – Tim Horton’s Donuts 

Marie Smith – Cookies 
Harvey White – Chocolates 
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Eatonia Agencies 
Ltd.  

 
will be closed  

all day on 
FRIDAY, MARCH 

18TH. 
 

 

Sorry for any 
inconvenience this 

may cause. 
 

In case of 
emergencies: 

Debbie 460-6761 
or 

Lindsay 460-4407 
 

 

 

VIVID 
… conveying to the mind striking realism 

405 Main St. 
Eatonia, Sask. 

 

Sculptured Gel Nails 
By Jami Greke 

(306)460-8639 
 

Massasge Therapy (Mondays Only) 
By RMT Carley Aitken 

(306)460-7474 
 

Coming Soon ~ Lay DownTanning 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY BIRTHDAY 
CALENDARS 

 

AVAILABLE FOR PICK UP 

THURSDAY, MARCH 17, 2010 

EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

5:00 P.M. – 7:00 P.M. 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 

ST. PATRICK’S DAY STEW SUPPER 

IF UNABLE TO PICK UP ON THIS DAY,  

THEY WILL AVAILABLE FOR PICK UP  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE  

 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO  
SUPPORTED THIS FUNDRAISER FOR THE  

MANTARIO LIONS CLUB   
AND THE  

PRAIRIE OASIS FITNESS CLUB   
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RM of Chesterfield No. 261 

News 

 

 
 

~Council reminds farmers of upcoming 

spring road bans which will be imposed  

March 14th. 
 

 

STUDENT SUMMER 

EMPLOYMENT 

 
Submit or Email resume to: 

RM of Chesterfield No.261   

Box 70 

Eatonia, SK. S0L 0Y0 

 

Email: rm261@sasktel.net 

 

Phone: 306-967-2222 or  

Fax: 306-967-2424 

 

Applications must be received 

at the R.M. Office by 

 April 15th, 2011 

 

 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

 

 
Looking for Daycare? 

 
-Full/part time spots available 

-all ages welcome 
-flexible hours 

-Located 7 miles south of Glidden 
For more information contact  

Kendra Fuglerud 
Home: 463-3365   Cell: 222-4996 

 

 

 

The 2011 Grad bottle drive will be held on 
Wednesday, March 23rd (interview day).  Please 

help support your local grads by saving your 
cans and bottles.  We will pick them up at your 

house.  Please call the school at 967-2536, 
Lindsey Theaker at 967-2869 or 
 Ashton Nunweiler at 967-2607  

to make arrangements for pick-up. 
 

 

Puppies For Sale 
 

The mother is a Husky, Lab, Boxer Cross with a 
very good temperament. She is very good with 
kids. Seven pups were born on Jan 1st, 2011 and 
will be ready to go to a new home on February 
28th. There are 3 males and 4 females and they 

are all very cute!! First come first pick 
If you are interested please call   

967-2525 or 463-9083 

 
 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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Jo Jo’s Reflexology 
… the gateway to good health 

 
Certified Reflexologist ~ Joanne Stusrud 

Box 175 
Eatonia, Sask. 

S0L 0Y0 
Phone: (306)-967-2525 or  

(306)-460-6570 

 
~ Relieves stress and tension 

~ Improves blood supply 
~ Helps the body rid itself of toxins 

~ Promotes unblocking of nerve impulses 
~ Helps achieve homeostasis (or balance) 

 
Reflexology is a COMPLIMENT or PARTNER to modern 

day medicine, NOT a replacement. 
 

Help your body help itself and book an appointment 
today!! 

Proud Moments 

 
 

Kristin Bews has been selected to the 
CIS  2nd Team Allstar.  

Way to go Kristin! 

 

Screenings Project 

 

Thank the following people for donations towards the fire 

truck: 

 

Doug Schmunk 

Walter Paslawski 

Brad Guidinger 

Bruce Nunweiler 

Larock Farms 

ThANK YOU’S  
 

 

Thank you for thinking of us on our wedding 
day.  Your overwhelming generosity makes it 

difficult to convey our gratitude. The kind words, 
the well wishes & the gifts we received are so greatly 

appreciated.  I am so lucky to have come from a 
wonderful caring place with such thoughtful people.   

Thanks so much! 
 

Janelle (Golightly) & Rhett Ballard 
 

 
The Catering Committee would like to 

extend a Huge thank you to all who helped us in the 
catering for the three nights of drama meals ~ from 
those who helped with the preparation on Tuesday 
& Wednesday, to those that helped serve the meals 
and those who did the cleanup. It is a big job and 
long, busy hours. Also, a thank you goes to the 
school students who assist with cleaning off tables 
and serving coffee & tea. A special thank you goes 
out to our two very able and helpful meat cutters, 
Marty Adams and Nick Pivtoran. Without 
everyone’s help we could not accomplish this huge 
undertaking. Thanks again to all!   

 

 
 
We would like to express our sincere gratitude to 
the First Responders, Sharon Butt and John 
Meyer, to the Eatonia EMT and Kindersley 
Paramedics for all their help and care. We 
appreciate everything you all did to assist Teena. 
We realize how very essential these services are, 
and need to remain in the community. 

Sincerely Teena Sande & Ken Klein 
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